
KURE BEACH 
BEAUTIFICATION MEETING 

OCTOBER 9, 2006 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 PM at the Town Hall with the 
following in attendance: 
 
John Gordon, Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary 
Barry Nelder     Candice Clark 
Tony Gonsalves     Judy Larrick 
Bill Ufferman, Liaison    Dean Lambert, Council 
Chuck Keener 
 
Mr. Gordon presented the committee with the application to become a 
member of the Beautification Committee from Mike Blasco.  He also advised 
that there were three other persons interested in joining the Committee.  He 
will ask them to complete an application. 
 
The Committee has the funding to purchase additional trees and to plant 
them.  The target date for the planting is November 11th. 
 
The Dog Park committee would like to plant 3 trees by the park, they will 
pay for them, plant them and care for them.  
 
Bud Nelms, a resident of 6th Street, would like to plant palm trees.  The 
Committee plans to plant Oak Trees on 6th Street.  
 
A motion was made, seconded and approved for three Oaks at the Dog Park 
providing they pay for them, plant them and care for them.  A second motion 
was made, seconded and approved for the Palm trees on 6th Street, provided 
Mr. Nelms pays for them, plants them where the committee approves, and 
cares for them.  Also they must be palms that are native to Kure Beach. 
 
Barry Nelder and Dean Lamberth will solve the watering problem on 6th 
Street. 
 
Joe Hearns has given the town the proper documents to transfer a ¾ acre lot 
to the town for a Green Space.  The Committee will discuss this further as to 
what should be planted, etc.  A watering system is already installed.  A 
survey of the property will be needed. 
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Atlantic Avenue: There will be a work session regarding Atlantic Avenue on 
Tuesday, October 10, 2006 at 6:00 PM at the Town Hall to obtain the views 
from the public on what they would like to see done to the area.  Philip 
Humphrey will be there to lead the discussions. 
 
The sign painting has been going well.  Two signs have been painted, a third 
is in progress and the final one will be painted as soon as the third one is 
done. 
 
John Gordon advised that he would be requesting $1,000.00 from the 
Council for the committee. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:55 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on 
November 6, 2006 at 4:30 PM in the Town Hall. 
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